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Reference: ICC-ASP/23/SP/57 

 

 The Secretariat of the Assembly of States Parties presents its compliments to States 

Parties and, on behalf of the President of the Assembly, has the honour to refer to its note 

verbale ICC-ASP/23/SP/07, of 28 March 2024 and the resolutions of the Assembly of States 

Parties to the Rome Statute on the establishment of the Committee on Budget and Finance, 

on the procedure for the nomination and election of members of the Committee on Budget 

and Finance, and on the election of members to the Committee on Budget and Finance of the 

International Criminal Court (ICC-ASP/22/Res.8). The Secretariat also refers to its note 

verbale ICC-ASP/23/SP/55 of 26 August 2024 concerning an extension of the nomination 

period for the election of five members of the Committee. Under the terms of paragraph 4 of 

ICC-ASP/1/Res.5, the Secretariat wishes to inform States Parties that, as at 8 September 

2024, the status of nominations for the election was as follows: 

 

Regional group Number of 

vacancies 

Name of candidate Nationality 

 

African States  

 

 

2 

 

Ms. Glory Geofrey 

Sindilo 

 

United Republic of 

Tanzania 

 

Asia-Pacific States  

 

1 

 

Mr. Jae Woo Kim 

 

Republic of Korea 

 

Eastern European 

States  

 

1 

 

-  

 

-  

 

Group of Latin 

American and 

Caribbean States 

 

1 

 

-  

 

-  

 

Western European 

and other States  

 

0 

 

-  

 

-  

 

As indicated in the table above, the number of candidates remains less than the number 

of seats in the African States, Eastern European States and Group of Latin American States. 

In accordance with paragraph 4 of resolution ICC-ASP/1/Res.5, the nomination period for 

the members of the Committee has been extended to Sunday, 22 September 2024 (Central 

European Time).   

 

Nominations should be communicated through the diplomatic channel to the Secretariat 

of the Assembly of States Parties, International Criminal Court, Oude Waalsdorperweg 10, 

2597 AK The Hague, The Netherlands (or via e-mail to asp@icc-cpi.int). If possible, the 

Secretariat would appreciate receiving a Word version of the nomination and its 

accompanying documents. 

 

 Further information is available on the website of the Court (www.icc-cpi.int), under 

“Assembly of States Parties”. 

 

 

The Hague, 9 September 2024 
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